Inclusive Education – CRPD GDD – Norwegian Statement
Education in Norway and in Norwegian development cooperation is based on the principle of inclusion, also with regard to persons with disabilities.  

In our opinion, it is particularly important to ensure that the needs of children with disabilities are integrated into the general education systems. International research has shown that that inclusion can have a positive academic and social effect on all pupils, not only those with disabilities.

Furthermore, inclusion means that all children and young people should be met with trust and respect at school, regardless of whether they have a disability, and irrespective of other characteristics such as  gender, social background, ethnic, religious or linguistic affiliation, sexual orientation or gender identity. 

In order for a school to be inclusive, it must organize and adapt the tuition to all pupils. Each and every pupil should get the opportunity to learn in a way that is adapted to their talents and abilities.

Accessible classrooms and suitable education materials are important factors. Material investments as well as efforts to change attitudes are essential. Sometimes accessibility is costly, and sufficient funding is a must. 
Technology can open up for new opportunities in securing education for disabled children and youth. Electronic tools and school books must be developed for these groups, not least for those hard of hearing, sight impaired and children with developmental disabilities. 

As pointed out in UNESCO’s global monitoring report on education for all, published a few days ago, there is insufficient data concerning children with disabilities. It is therefore important to improve data collection and analysis. Targets and indicators under the sustainable development goal on education should be specific, in order to enable proper monitoring and reporting on issues related to children and youth with disabilities.

Norway intends to double aid for education in its development cooperation from 2014 to 2018. In our government’s Initiative for Education for Development, young people and children with disabilities are a main target group. Norway wishes to be a driving force in ensuring that the needs and interests of children with disabilities are also addressed in multilateral and humanitarian efforts in the field of education.

Finally, in preparation of the Oslo Summit on Education 7th July this year, an international expert group has been established to contribute to the work on mainstreaming disability in international development efforts. The expert group will prepare a paper to be submitted to the Summit and is chaired by Ann-Marit Sæbønes, former mayor of Oslo and a prominent champion of disabled people in Norway and internationally.

